
         

              

 

 

 

   Dear Pastor and Church Family,  

 

 These past two months, we started an outreach specifically to the 

University in our area.  Collectively, we have given out around four thousand 

Gospel tracts since March.  We have had several people ask questions while 

we are out passing out tracts.  One day, I had an interesting conversation with  

a very prominent Muslim that is enrolled in the University.  He is getting his 

degree in Religious Education.  He was interested in talking at length, and we 

got into a very healthy discussion about the Gospel.  When we were finished 

talking, he admitted that it was the first time that he had ever hear the Gospel 

explained to him that way before.  I have had three other students contact me 

after reading the Gospel tract.  We are continuing to hold Bible studies with 

two of them on Saturdays.  One of the young men even came to our Easter 

Monday church fellowship that we attend at Biblical Baptist Church, our 

sister church in Kumasi.  We are excited to see how the Lord will bless this 

ministry. 

 Recently, Jane, our third child, and I were visiting around the church.  

I customarily greeted a man as he was walking by.  I was a little surprised 

when he turned around and came to sit down to talk with us.  He had a lot of 

questions about Eternal Life.  He was really confused about if salvation could 

really be forever.  After showing him numerous verses from God’s Word, he 

shook his head and said that he thinks he has been lied to.  He told me that he 

is a Methodist Sunday School teacher at one of the largest churches in our 

area.  He said he was ashamed that he has been teaching people the Bible, but 

he was not even sure if he would go to Heaven or not.  We talked over a 

couple of hours.  I have contacted him three times since, but he is not willing 

to study together anymore, as of now.  This happens numerous times as we 

work for the Lord here.  People hear and then understand the Truth, but sadly, 

many will not accept it because of what they will lose if they do.  

   Our church had two baptisms on Resurrection Sunday.  

   It was so wonderful to baptize them.  The young man I 

   baptized was the one I have written about previously 

   that grew up with a Muslim uncle, and he too was a  

   Muslim when I met him.  He has been very dedicated 

   to the church services.  Since he is an elementary  

   school teacher, he has even been teaching some of the 

   Bible classes for the school, using our church’s Abeka 

   Bible flashcards as his curriculum.    
  

 

 

 

Thank you for your prayer for us, 
 

Andrew, Emily, and Family 

E-mail Address: 
andrewaaron2ghana@ 

yahoo.com 

 

Sending Church:  
  Cleburne County Baptist Church 

Heber Springs, AR 72543 

(501) 362-6052 

Pastor Tim Crumpton 

 

Field Address: 
P.O. Box UP 1971 

KUMASI, GHANA,  

WEST AFRICA 

Phone: 233.027.001.0153 
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Acts 20:21 
 

“Testifying… 

repentance toward God, 

and faith toward our  

Lord Jesus Christ.” 


